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Celebrating the MCTS Experience 
Third Annual Unsung Heroes / Heroines Banquet

     A few years ago, a group of 
Mobile County Training School 
graduates gathered for a meeting 
to discuss the possibilities of 
reuniting former Whippets.  After 
a lengthy discussion, it was 
decided that a banquet would 
probably be the best format for 
getting a large number of alumni 
together.
     It was also agreed that a banquet would 
provide an ideal setting for classmates and school 
mates to reminiscence about their high school 
days spent at Mobile County Training School.
     Finally, it was decided that it would be nice 
to recognize members of the Whippet Family for 
outstanding contributions to the school and their 
communities.  In addition to the “Spirit Awards”, 
four special awards were given for 2001.
     In 2001, the special honorees were Mrs. 
Valena McCants, Class of 1941, Mr. Lee Edward 
Portis, Class of 1952, Dr. Charles Porter, Class of 
1958 and Dr. Washington Taylor Class of 1949.  

MCTS 2003 Offi cers 

President
Anderson Flen - 1968
Vice-President
William Clark - 1957
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Willie Larry Jackson - 1970
Financial Secretary
Helen Porter - 1952
Secretary
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Assistant Secretary
Carlee Russell - 1961
Parlimentarian
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     In 2002, the special honorees were Dr. 
Beatrice Brooks Morse, Class of 1953, Mrs. 
Eugenia Burrough Rankins, Class of 1956, Mr. 
Cleve Taylor, Class of 1958, and Attorney Donald 
Coleman, Class of 1968. The committee added 
a a fi fth overall award we called “Outstanding 
Professional Athlete Award.” This award went 
to Mr. Cleon Jones, Class of 1961.   I think you 
will agree that the list of honorees has been 
outstanding.  Plans are to continue to recognize 
some of the outstanding accomplishments of 
former Whippets.  The deadline for submission 
of nominees for 2003 is October 15, 2003.  This 
year’s banquet theme is “We are Family.” This 
year’s banquet  is scheduled for the day after 
Thanksgiving, Friday, November 28, 2003. 
Please check with your class representative(s) 
(pg. 6) for tickets.
      Also, high on the priority list is support for 
outstanding student achievement for present 
attendees of Mobile County Training School.  
Formal plans will be developed to accomplish 
this goal. 

Mobile County Training School Needs YOU By: Cephus Jackson, Ph.D. (1964)

     When constructing a building much attention 
must be paid to construction of the foundation.  
The foundation is what everything else rest on 
and a poor foundation yields a poor building 
that will not and cannot withstand the elements 
of nature.  Likewise, our career successes were 
made possible by the educational foundation laid 
at County.  Our teachers and the strategies they 
employed prepared us to withstand the pitfalls of 
life and maintain the course as we maneuvered 
through life in pursuit of our career goals.
     Now is the time for us to step up to the plate 
and give back to another generation of students 
who may not have the support of community and 
extended family that we profi ted from.  I have 
learned that under the guidelines of No Child 
Left Behind Mobile County Training School is in 
danger of being taken over by the state because 
of low Stanford Achievement Test Scores.  This 
cannot, must not, will not happen.  We the 
graduates, community and friends of County 
can’t and won’t stand for it.  

     Conversation with Mr. Aaron Guyton, 
Principal has enabled us to put together a needs 
list.  At the very top is something that requires 
no money just time, that something is TUTORS.  
Yes those among you who are retired teachers or 
currently teaching are needed for after school and 
Saturday morning tutoring sessions.  Our children 
must be better prepared and be led to understand 
the importance of passing the State selected 
assessment test.  
     The principal has proposed offering an 
incentive in the form of a trip to students 
that demonstrate the prescribed gains on the 
assessment test.  The cost is $60.00 per student 
and we need you to sponsor a child, you can 
sponsor more than one if you so desire.  Each 
years graduating class can sponsor a number 
of students.  I will start the ball rolling as a 
challenge to my classmates from 1964 by 
sponsoring 3 students.  Who among you will rise 
to the occasion give and challenge others?

     The school is also in need of replacement 
mats with our school name on them for the 
front entrance way.  Mr. Guyton has issued an 
invitation to come on over and visit County and 
see for yourself what the needs are.  The Lord 
helps those who help themselves now is the time 
for us to help the school that helped us.  
The principals’ wish list is:

After school tutoring and Saturday School 
Academy
Incentive trip to Alabama 4-H Center in 
Columbiannia, AL for high performers on 
Stanford test
Funds to reward honor roll and perfect attendance 
students
New lawn mower and weed eater
Funds to purchase folding chairs
Funds to purchase football equipment
Funds to purchase new Risograph Copier
Resurface front faculty parking lot

By: William (Bill) Clark (1957)
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cholarship Update
     Fellow MCTS alumni, families, and friends… 
“Now is the time for all good men and women 
to come to the aid of their County High School”.  
I am paraphrasing a very well known typing 
exercise.  I am willing to bet the fi rst time you 
came in contact with the original phrase was in 
a typing class at Mobile County Training School 
(MCTS) or looking through a typing book of 
someone that was in a typing class at Mobile 
County Training School.
     The phrase and introduction to the phrase 
at MCTS converge to form the basic theme for 
this article – “A Call to Action”.  Now is the 
time for all good men and women graduates 
of MCTS to come to the aid of their dear alma 
mater.  Allow me to introduce myself. I am 
William (Willie) Green, a member of the 1967 
graduating class from Mobile County Training 
School (MCTS).  As head of the Scholarship 
Committee, I am writing to solicit your support 
and assistance in establishing an endowment for 
a MCTS scholarship fund.  It is our goal to reach 
an initial minimum of $100,000 with contribution 
from MCTS Alumni and donor matching funds 
from corporations, before we issue the fi rst 
scholarship.  

     Your tax-deductible contribution will be 
managed by the United Negro College Fund 
(UNCF) for the descendants of MCTS High 
School alumni, faculty and staff. 
     All contributions, no matter how small, are 
encouraged and will be appreciated to reach 
this initial goal.  To help accelerate the initial 
$100,000 goal, we are calling on 100 individuals 
or families with the means to contribute 
$1000.00 by October 31, 2003.  We already have 
commitment and or contributions by 25 persons 
toward this goal. The long-term goal is to have 
a one million dollars MCTS endowment. Fellow 
alumni and friends, we have an opportunity to 
leave a tangible legacy in our hometown and the 
African American community of Mobile.  We 
need your support now.    
     In September 2002, a written solicitation was 
made to MCTS class representatives of record 
to get the word out to their classmates about this 
ambitious effort. The slow start on this effort 
we have attributed to a lack of communication.  
Therefore, we are using our fi rst MCTS 
newsletter as a vehicle to get the word out to the 
larger MCTS audience. 

     We call on you to help us achieve this legacy 
by: 
a.  Writing a check today to the MCTS 
endowment. Make checks payable to UNCF 
and send the MCTS Scholarship form with your 
donation(s). Also, send your commitment form 
(below) to: 

William Green
4524 Southgate Drive
Plano, Texas 75024 

b.  Identify a person from your class to be a 
member of this committee. 
c.   Encourage others to give to this fund 
regardless of amount.    

If not us…Who? If not now…when? 

By: William (Bill) Green (1967)

Mobile County Training School 
Scholarship Criteria

*  African American youth with a 2.5 or higher 
GPA
*  A descendant by birth or marriage of a MCTS 
High School person (ex. student, faculty, or staff)
*Write an essay highlighting the following 
points:

1.  Relationship with the MCTS descendant(s)
2.  A historical event about MCTS and its family
3.  How they can and will give back to this effort

Please send this form (copies accepted) with 
your contributions to the UNCF Address listed 
to the right.  The telephone number to UNCF is 
(205)322-8623.

Please visit our web-site for individual tax-
deductible contribution updates:
www.geocities.com/mctswhippet

Contributions may be sent in monthly, quarterly, 
or single payments to reach your fi nancial target.

Scholarship and Commitment Forms
MCTS Scholarship Form

Name

Address

City

State   Zip

Phone

Email

Amount Sent

I plan to achieve the following fi nancial goal 
level:

White: $100 to $500

Royal Blue: $501 to $1000

Whippet: $1001 plus

Please make checks payable to:
UNCF
C/O Sonya Banks
Centennial Place
2nd Floor
601 19th Street North
Birmingham, Alabama 35203

MCTS Endowed Scholarship
Commitment Agreement

I ___________________________ agree to 
contribute _____________ dollars to the MCTS 
High School endowed scholarship established 
by the High School graduates, attendees, faculty, 
staff and friends of Mobile County Training 
School of Plateau, Alabama.  This commitment is 
given in good faith to help make a positive differ-
ence in the lives of young Africam American high 
school graduates of the Mobile County, Alabama 
School System.
I pledge to fulfi ll my committed amount in the 
following way:

1.  One sum of     $
                                          Total

2.  Monthly sum of   $
        Total
Starting

Month  Year

Ending
Month  Year

3.  Quarterly sum of   $
        Total
Starting

Month  Year

Ending
Month  Year

Send form to William Green at the address above
MCTS Alumni Association (2)



Region 5

Region 4

Region 1

Region 3

Region 2

Regional Update: A West Point Family Affair
     Three sisters from Mobile have apparently 
done something never before accomplished in 
the 200 year history of the United States Military 
Academy at West Point, N.Y.  “To the best of 
our knowledge, this is the fi rst time we have had 
three African American sisters graduate from 
West Point,” said Lt. Col. Jim Whaley, direc-
tor of Public Affairs at the Academy in a recent 
telephone interview from his offi ce.

Angela (1992), Ashley (1999) and Stacie Gowdy 
(2002) are the daughters of Mark Gowdy, 1967 
graduate of Mobile County Training School.
Congratulations to the family on a job well done!

To all Alumni please share with us 
accomplishments and successes of you and 
your family members.  Please email us at 
mctswhippet@yahoo.com or mail us at :

MCTS - P.O. Box 10341 - Prichard, AL 36610.

From the Presidents Desk
Anderson Flen

We have the opportunity to:
a. Preserve our MCTS History.
b. Celebrate our experiences
c. Leave a fi nancial legacy

A few alumni have made it possible to reach 
this stage of the journey with their time and 
resources. What is needed now is for each of 
the 2200 alumni we are mailing this newsletter 
to get involved. Write your history and share 
it. Tell us about your experiences, family and 
accomplishments. Get involved with your 
class or become part of the leadership.  Help 
us give back a tangible fi nancial legacy so 
others can have a brighter future.  If not us 
…who? If not now…when?    

I can be reached the following ways:
Anderson Flen

1777 Fairburn Road
Atlanta, Ga. 30331

 afl en@bellsouth.net
404-346-7071 Home
770-535-5743 Offi ce

Preserving the History of Mobile County Training School
Why should we preserve the history of Mobile 

County Training School?                                       
 (By Alfred B. July)

 Class of 1951

     Mobile County Training School has a very 
rich history.  The school is located in the area 
where, it has been recorded, that the last slave 
ship, the Clotilda docked.  Mobile County 
Training School has produced many outstanding 
educators, doctors, lawyers, professional 
athletes, skilled laborers and others professional 
personnel.
     Mobile County Training School was also 
a community school where people offered 
encouragement, strength, and support to each 
other. It was a community school that was 
conducive to learning, offered personal growth 
to everyone; a good and rewarding place to work 
and be involved with.
     Preservation of our history/ heritage at Mobile 
County Training School is extremely necessary 
because of the importance of passing this history 
on to our children, grandchildren, etc.  We need 
to instill within them the important facets of 
Mobile County Training School that have enabled 
their parents, fore parents, etc., the opportunity of 
being what we are today, what we can continue 
to instill, and our continued contributions to our 
society and community.

Why should we preserve the history of Mobile 
County Training School?                                       

 (By John Lilly)
 Class of 1955

The following information supports the idea as to
Why the history of Mobile County Training High 
School should be preserved and remain history 
for future generations.
   Mobile County Training High School was one 
of the oldest high schools in the state of Alabama 
and remained in existence for over fi fty years 
becoming a middle school in 1970.
    MCTS is proudly remembered by the Faculty 
and Students who attended.  This school was 
noted for Outstanding achievements in sports 
and music.  Many professional athletes, artist 
and musicians are products of MCTS.  MCTS 
graduates are actively involved in our nation as 
doctors, lawyers, educators, judges, engineers, 
managers of successful businesses, law 
enforcement offi cers and offi cers in the military.
    The last fi ve letters in the word history spells
STORY therefore, the Story of MCTS needs to be
preserved and become a permanent part of 
History.

We need persons from 
throughout the country 
to take leadership roles 

to write articles and 
encourage others to do 
the same.  Also to share 

ideas how we can use the 
newsletter to help each 

other as well as our 
children and 

grandchildren have a 
bright future.

Trivia Questions

1.  Who was the last Student Body President for MCTS High 
School?

2.  Which MCTS Principal served the longest term in that position?

3.  When was the last year females participated in track on the MCTS 
high school team?

4.  Who wrote the MCTS school song and in what year?

5.  What lineman played in the backfi eld and scored a touchdown in 
the 1962 Thanksgiving day classic for MCTS?

Answers will be given in the next newsletter
MCTS Alumni Association (3)



Alumni Update: Class of 1965
Guidelines for a Successful Class Reunion

By: Anderson Flen (1968)

Class reunions are very important 
and “special” when done right. The 
1965 class of MCTS had their 38th year 
reunion on the July 4, 2003 weekend. 
The execution was what every reunion 
class should strive to achieve. The 
end result was clearly planned at the 
start--”to make it possible for every 
classmate to attend, and to get a head 
start on the next reunion, fi nancially.” 
The key ingredients for this success 
were unconditional sharing, leadership, clear and 
consistent communication, inclusion and honesty, 
respect, trust and unselfi sh recognition for those 
who deserved it. These ingredients, of course, are 
just words unless and until they become actions to 
produce quality results.
     There are many reasons why persons choose 
not to attend their class reunions. A few of those 
reasons are real and of such magnitude that a 
few members would truly not be able to attend. 
However, the circumstances that keep many 
people away are money, feelings of self-worth, 
relationship confl ict. The leadership of the class 
of 1965 understood these obstacles and set out to 
make their reunion one of inclusion by elimi-

nating these three key obstacles. They spent 
hundred of hours making calls in their respective 
cities and across the country to each classmate. 
They used e-mail to fi nd missing classmates, and 
continually shared thoughts on resolving potential 
stumbling blocks. The leadership refused to allow 
anger, jealousy and pettiness to become a part of 
the class agenda and swarmed like bees to nip 
any hint of negativity.  Many individuals in the 
class provided personal, professional and spiritual 
resources and trusted that these resources would 
be used wisely. The leadership assigned written 
tasks and, respectfully held persons responsible 
for following through with their assignments.        
         They were mindful of the need to welcome 

the classmates/guests, as well as those 
classmates who waited to the last moment 
to show-up. Former teachers were 
invited as a part of the program and not 
as an afterthought. A special tribute was 
conducted for the class members who 
had past.  Was everything perfect with the 
class of 1965 reunion? No, everything was 
not perfect with this reunion. Did every 
classmate attend? No, every classmate 
did not attend the reunion. However, 
the leadership spent the time and put in 

place the resources to make it possible for each 
classmate to come if he or she wanted to do so. 
There were classmates attending this reunion who 
had never been back to a reunion and some who 
seldom come back to Mobile to visit. The planning 
group achieved their fi nancial goal of having a 
strong foundation for the next reunion.
     The class of 1965 class reunion model and its 
guidelines show that when the goals are mutually 
shared, good results can be achieved. Their model 
and its guidelines are worth considering by other 
classes, especially classes of the 1960’s. Is it hard 
work? Yes, it is very hard work. Are the results 
worth it? When you see the smiles and feel the joy, 
yes the results are worth all the hard work.

Déjà vu and Life’s Lessons Learned
By: Gesna Clarke (1965)

Class reunion takes us back in time, “ down 
memory lane”.  They remind us of what was, the 
good times, the not so good times, and what might 
have been.   We laugh, we cry, we pay respect 
to those whose voices are forever silenced.   To 
some extent, we become escapist.  We leave the 
real world and reconnect to a time that was.  We 
rejoice and celebrate; we recall stories of the past. 
We proudly talk about our children, and our grand 
children. We exchange stories and family photos.   
We refl ect on our mortality as we think of family, 
friends and loved ones who are no longer with us. 
We feel a real comfort in our “classmate - family”.  
We want the reunion to last longer, but we know 
we have to return to “the real world”.  As we 
depart, we promise to keep in touch. 
     Yes, we do escape from reality when we all 
descend upon the hometown to celebrate with 
classmates.  But the union also provides a sobering 
reality check.  It provides a space for us to refl ect 
on our experiences and many of the lessons we’ve 
learned between 1965 and 2003.  

This is what I’ve learned along the way:
o Stop to smell the roses and listen to the 

sounds of nature
o Treat each day as if it might be the last 

day of my life
o Seize opportunities to turn lemons into 

lemonade
o No matter how bad things seem, the 

cup is always half full
o Try not to walk away from a situation 

angry; mending fences is a better way 
to spend your time than tearing down 
fences

o Smiles can cure all kinds of ailments
o Patience really is a virtue; it’s also 

a good way to regulate your blood 
pressure

o Help others; it helps you 
o Learn from your elders, your mothers, 

fathers, grandmothers and grandfathers
o Care for your parents in their golden 

years with compassion and humility; 
remember, you, too, will grow old and 
need a helping hand

o Model healthy examples for your 
children and your grandchildren

o Honor the universe and its creator

What have you learned along the way?
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As I reminisce about our time
By: John A. Singleton (1965)

     The MCTS class of 1965 held a reunion 
in July at the Adam’s Mark hotel in Mobile, 
Alabama, and what a gathering it was.  I thank 
God I was able to attend.  I hadn’t seen many of 
my classmates since graduation. 
     It was awesome seeing the changes, and 
astonishing to see that after the passing of 
so many years, in many ways we remain the 
same.  For example, Maxine Lewis Ray was still 
her lively, bubbly self.  I thought my football 
teammate, Lorenza Johnson was a giant back 
then, now I am as big and tall as he is.  It looked 
like time stood still on Annie Gulley’s looks 
and sweet demeanor.  Donald Chestang did a 
wonderful job with the occasion. I remembered 
many of the faces, but not names.  
     I began to reminisce about a time when we 
could get three fresh Krispy Kreme doughnuts 
and a pint of cold milk for lunch, instead of a 
wholesome meal, and still have change left from 

our daily quarter to stop by the store on our walk 
home.  I thought about assemblies in the bowl, 
and pep rallies in the gym where a group from the 
band would strike up “Give me that old County 
Spirit.”  I thought about Mrs. Valena McCants 
stepping on the toes of my spit shined imitation 
Stacy Adams from Tom McCann’s shoe store. 
     I was so fi lled when candles were lit and the 
names were read of our deceased classmates.  
Some I didn’t know had even passed on, such as 
James Nelson.  I have a clear picture of running 
into him in the early seventies in EastVillage, 
New York doing his art thing. 
     Not to question God, but it makes you wonder 
why we are still here and others gone.  It’s not 
because of how good or bad you are.  My good 
friend from the Chickasaw Terrace neighborhood, 
Lee Winston Powe has passed on.  My very best 
running partner Tommie Dees, and even my next 
door neighbor Frank Stutts are deceased.  

As we look back over our mistakes, trials and 
tribulations, failures and successes, we need to 
thank God that we’re still here.  We’ve made it 
this far, surely we can make it the rest of the way.  
All we have to do is put our trust in the Lord and 
give it the “Old County Spirit.” After that, we can 
look forward to the greatest reunion of all. 

Arts and Science: To recognize a person who has distinguished himself or 
herself in the pursuit of excellence in the Arts and Sciences or one who has 
donated time, money or other resources to their community in this area.  This 
individual has been passionate in encouraging others to pursue this area.

Service to Youth: To recognize a person that has donated an exceptional 
amount of time, money and or other resources in support of youth in his/her 
community over an extended period of time. This person must meet the 
highest moral standards in every aspects of his/her life and serve as a role 
model for the youth in the spirit of MCTS.

Community Service: An MCTS alumnus/alumna who has contributed 
an above average amount of time, money and or other resources to his or her community over an 
extended period of time.  This individual must have demonstrated exceptional service to the Black 
community over a signifi cant period of time.

Hall of Distinction: To recognize an individual who distinguished himself or herself in their high 
school days or professionally beyond the call of normal pursuits.  This person’s high school or 
professional successes were of such that they brought honor and established higher standards of 
excellence.

Outstanding Professional Athlete: To recognize a person, male or female that has distinguished 
himself or herself as a professional athlete in any sport.  The individual may be a current or former 
participant in any sport.

MCTS Spirit Award: To recognize a person, who has made a signifi cant or special contribution, 
which exemplifi es the MCTS “All for One and One for All Spirit.” This award will single out those 
who speak out at great personal sacrifi ce; those who follow their conscience and act against current 
thinking in a positive way; and those who stand up for equity, freedom, justice and excellence.

• The Spirit award honoree is selected by the individual classes and submitted to the body.  
• The Spirit Award allows each class to recognize one person from their class each year to be 

honored at the banquet. 
• Each class must be fi nancial with the National Alumni Association to participate in the 

submission and selection process.
• Any fi nancial class can submit honorees from any class in the other award categories.
• The class representative must submit all nominees.   

Unsung Heroes and Heroines (Six Award Categories)

We need every Family 
and every class to 

purchase an Ad in this 
years Souvenir Booklet.  

The theme is “We are 
family”.  Let’s make this 

a historical booklet.  

The last page of this 
newsletter contains the 
form to purchase an ad.  

Please check the 
website for additional 

updated information on 
the banquet and other 

activities.

www.geocities.com/mctswhippet
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Class Contact & Address Phone
1944-1947 Albert L.Terry 232 Sinclair Ave. Prichard, Al 36610 251-452-8663
1949 Evelyn Green Milton- 406 S. Dearborn St.-Mobile, Al. 36603 251- 438-5198

Washington Taylor-2150 Barlow St. Mobile, Al 36617 251- 479-9655  
1950 Luberta Portis- 715 Kilby St. Mobile, Al 36610   251- 452-2500

Isabella Summerlyn- 2355 Wagner St. Mobile, Al 36617 251-478-1354
Ferdinand Williams-1656 Hand Ave. Whistler, Al 36612 251-457-9083

1951 Lonzie Greene- 6828 Comanche Cir. Eight Mile, Al 36613 251-645-2236
1952 Isaiah Pickney-416 So. Lawrence St. Mobile, Al. 36603 251-438-2804

Helen Porter-903 S. Dr. Thomas Dr.  Mobile, Al 36610 251-452-8883
1953 Doris A. Lee- 704 S. Atmore Ave. Whistler, Al 36612 251-456-7805

Ruth Ballard-2557 Garfi eld St.- Mobile, Al 36610 251-452-2536
1954 Paul L. Greene-2206 Stevens Ct. Mobile, Al 36617 251-476-6648
1955 Rosa York Chatman-629 Donald St. Mobile, Al 36617 251-456-5869

John Lilly,Jr.- 866 Summerville St. Mobile, Al 36617 251-457-6943
1956 Dorothy Brazile- 2262 Clinton Street Mobile, Al 36617  251-452-2855
1957 William Clark- 711 Atmore St. Prichard, Al 36612 251-456-4281

Ozella Taylor Williams - 2556 Garfi eld St. Plateau, AL 36610 251-452-5726
1958 Carrie Warmack-1777 Vestavia St. Whistler, Al 36612 251-456-3836

Kenneth Rocker- 3610 Chelmford Dr. Winston-Salem, NC 27105 336- 725-1059
1959 John Davis- Woodcrest Dr. Mobile, Al 36608 251-342-0802
1960 Fred Marshall-1624 Hand Ave. Whistler, Al. 36612 251-456-5380

Albert Bunn-225 North Leeds Ave. Whistler, Al 36612 251-452-5938
1961 Sandra Spraggins Thames-629 Boaz Ave. Whistler, Al 36612 251-456-8037

Carla Ellis Russell-1663 Hand Ave. Whistler, Al 36612 251-456-5771
1962 Winifred Harris Ellis- 2320 Green St. Mobile, Al 36610 251-457-7391
1963 Elaine Reiss- 310 Garden Ln #B Chicksaw, AL 36611 251-452-8952
1964 Willie Simpson Henderson-3362 Club house Rd. Mobile, Al 36605 251-473-7775
1965 Patricia Blackston King 2965 Billy Williams Dr.Whistler,Al. 36612 251-457-6031

John Flen 220 Deer Run Road Ellenwood, Georgia 30049 770-808-9526
1966 Charles Holloway- 6400 Shetland Ct. Mobile, Al 36695 251-666-7423

Leo Morrisette- 3618 Rebel Rd Mobile, Al 36612 251-456-1226
Acquanetta Reiss  4722 Mendez St. New Orleans, La 70128-2329 504-283-2012 

1967 Kay Frances Collins Jones- 636 Lane Ave- Prichard, Al 36610 251-457-9186
Elbert Campbell-3924 Creekway Dr. Mobile, Al 36605 251-479-7903

1968 Gary Simpson-6509 Valor Ct. Mobile, Al 36618 251-344-0191
Joe Womack- 2816 W. Moor Ct. Mobile, Al 36695 251-666-5108

1969 Ray Rigsby-1720 Bryan Ave. Mobile, Al 36605 251-471-2851
Aundra Stephens Kidd- 845 Criterion St. Mobile, Al 36610 251-457-8041

1970 Willie Larry Jackson- 2722 Fillingim Street Mobile, Al 36607 251-473-8331

Contact List
Please get in touch with your class contact to fi nd out what is going on with the 
MCTS Family!!

Calendar of Events
September 2003

September 27: Board Meeting (4:00pm) 
                          1556 Saint Stephens Rd. 
                          Mobile, AL

Septemeber 30: All Award Nominations 
for November Event must be sent to class 
contact.  Categories are listed on pg. 5

October 2003

October 15:  Souvenir Ad and Payment 
must be received at address listed on pg. 8

October 25: Board Meeting (4:00pm) 
                    1556 Saint Stephens Rd. 
       Mobile, AL

October 31:  If you would like a MCTS 
T-shirt please mail request with size, quan-
tity, and payment to address below.  Shirts 
will be available at Banquet. Contact Class 
Representative for shipping costs.

 T-Shirt Cost 
S-XL  $10.00
XXL   $12.00 
3XL    $13.25
4XL    $14.10

November 2003

November 22: Board Meeting (4:00pm) 
                         1556 Saint Stephens Rd.
             Mobile, AL

November 28: National Alumni Business 
Meeting (10:00am-12:00pm).  We invite all 
alumni and friends to attend.  Meeting will 
be held at Mobile County Training School.

November 28-29: 3rd Annual Unsung 
Heroes/Heroines Banquet        

All payments should be 
made out to:
MCTS Alumni Association
P.O. Box 10341
Prichard, AL 36610

Class of 1958 
Reunion
July 2004

Call Class Representative 
for Details!!

We are currently updating our alumni directory.  We need to make sure that we have your current 
information.  We need your Class, Name, Address, Phone Number and Email.  

Would you please do one of the following:
1) Sign on to our guestbook at www. geocities.com/mctswhippet
2) Email us at mctswhippet@yahoo.com
3) Mail us at :MCTS
                      P.O. Box 10341 
                      Prichard, AL 36610 
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mcts membership
The Alumni Association has begun a membership drive.  The membership committee has setup guidelines for fees as follows:
 
 a.  Life membership will be $100.00 payable in one year.

 b.  10% will be paid to each class for wach lifetime membership.

 c.  When a person becomes a lifetime member and their class is not active, no fee (10%) will be sent to the class.

 d.  Individual membership will be $10.00 per year.

 e.  To defray cost all membership cards will be the same color.  The lifetime cards will be encased in plastic with lifetime
       imprinted.  The yearly membership card will not be encased in plastic and will have annual member imprinted with the 
      year of current membership.

 f.  Each class fee will be $100.00 per year.  This fee will defray expenses of plaques at the banquet.  This fee also qualifi es 
     the class to select members for the “Spirit Award” and nominate an individual for each at large awards if desired.

Cut Here Cut Here

Mobile County Training School
High School Alumni Association Application

Name:          Class:

Address:

City:     State:     Zip:

Phone Number:      Email:

Please check choice of membership:     Individual ($10.00/per year)  Lifetime  (100.00)

Note: All payments should be made out to MCTS Alumni Association 

Remit Check or Money Order to:
MCTS

P.O. Box 10341 
Prichard, AL 36610
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Souvenir Booklet Ad Form

MCTS Alumni Association
P.O. Box 10341
Prichard, AL 36610

Instructions

1.  Fill out form to the right.

2.  Make ad using Word Processing 
program Ex. (Microsoft Word).

3.  Save ad to 3 1/2” Floppy Disk and 
send w/ form and check or money 
order to :

MCTS
C/O Ad Committee

P.O. Box 10341 
Prichard, AL 36610

4.  All ads must be in by:
 

October 20, 2003.  
Any ads received after this date will 

be returned.

Name                                                                         Class

Phone

Email

Please Check Ad Size

Full Page Ad $ 100                                             Half Page Ad $60

Quarter Page Ad $35                                           Eight Page Ad $20

Theme for the 3rd Annual Unsung Hereos/Heroines Banquet

“We are Family”
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